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Subject: REACH Annex XVII, Restrictions and Ashland

Dear Customer,

The following information is provided to you in response to your request to communicate Ashland’s
position concerning the Restriction of Substances listed in Annex XVII of REACH.

On June 1, 2009, the Annex XVII of REACH, “Restrictions on the manufacture, placing on the
market and use of certain dangerous substances, preparations and articles,” entered into force. This
annex replaced Directive 76/769/EEC, which directive already contained restrictions on the use of
certain substances and preparations. It is therefore a formal and administrative change. Restrictions
that were into force prior to June 1, 2009, will remain effective. The only difference is the legislative
reference.

The purpose of the legislation is to restrict the use of substances due to unacceptable health /
environmental impacts (the standard phrase in the annex is “shall not be used”).

Ashland can confirm that it complies with this part of the REACH legislation and substances listed in
the Annex XVII are restricted in use, if at all present in the Ashland product portfolio.

If you have questions regarding any REACH-related subject, please contact us via your Ashland
representative or send us an e-mail with your inquiry at REACH@ashland.com.

Kind regards,

P

Sandor Zuurendonk
REACH Project Manager
Ashland Inc.

IMPORTANT DISCLAIMER: While it is our intention to Pre-Register and Register those substances manufactured and imported by Ashland in the EU,
we cannot guarantee or absolutely commit to future Registration. Ashland's product portfolio is subject to continual evaluation and optimization
based on market and customer needs, including market size and profitability. While it is our intent to not sell products in the EU containing SVHCs,
Ashland is depended on what information is received from its suppliers about the presence of SVHCs contained in purchased materials composing of
Ashland’s products. Since Ashland cannot foresee which substances are potentially identified as candidate SVHCs in future, Ashland can also not
commit to always ensuring that Ashland products on the EU market will not contain SVHCs above stated limits. Ashland retains the right to
discontinue any product, and no rights can be derived from this publication and Ashland disclaims any liability for any errors or omissions.



